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WE WILL BE PRAYING THE ROSARY IN ONE OF THE SMALL 
ROOMS OFF OF THE LOWER CHURCH HALL AT 6:30PM 
BEFORE EACH OF OUR GENERAL MONTHLY MEETINGS 
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COUNCIL MEETING  
APRIL 12, ’18 
 
The next meeting of the 
Council will take place in 
the Watson Room located 
in the lower church hall. 
The meeting will begin at 
7:00pm. 
 

FROM THE GRAND 
KNIGHT: 
 

Brother Knights, 
 
I hope everyone had an 
enjoyable Easter despite the 
less than desirable weather. 
Steve Dickhut and the fish 
fry committee did another 
awesome job on our Mardi 
Gras dinner and Lenten 
Fish Fry Season.  Thanks to 
everyone that helped out 
this year! With the effort of 
over 90 Knights, Ladies 
Auxiliary, family members, 
eighth graders and their 
parents along with local 
high school volunteers we 
had well over 150 workers 

this year that helped make 
the seven week endeavor a 
success. Once all the 
invoices arrive we will have 
a good idea of our net 
revenue this year, hopefully 
we will surpass our 2017 
record. 
The RCIA team asked the 
Knights if we would be 
willing to prepare and serve 
breakfast to the group on 
Holy Saturday morning. 
Thanks to all the members 
and spouses that helped 
prepare and serve the group 
of 25 last Saturday, it was a 
nice opportunity to serve 
and meet the new members 
of the church over the 
Easter weekend.  
Thanks to Ted Juen for 
leading the effort to 
purchase our latest book 
“The Case for Jesus” and 
thanks to everyone that 
handed out copies of the 
book after Easter Masses 
this past weekend.  
Our next meeting is 
Thursday, April 12th at 
7pm, if you are available, 
please join us to pray the 
Rosary at 6:30 in the lower 
church hall before the 
meeting begins at 7pm. 

Thank you, 
 
Chris Williams 
Grand Knight 
314-602-7714 
 

LADIES AUXILIARY 
MEMBERS: 
 
Greeting Ladies, 
 
It was a very busy Lenten 
season this year at the fish 
fries.  Thanks to all our 
Ladies for helping with the 
condiments starting at 2pm 
and for everyone who 
worked behind the dessert 
tables.  And a special 
thanks to all of those 
talented bakers in our 
parish  for all those 
brownies, cakes, cookies, 
cupcakes and pies.  It was 
all GREAT!  Also BIG 
THANKS goes out to Julie 
Bray and Dianne Eifler 
for Co-Chairing the Dessert 
Table Committee. You both 
did a Super job!!!!! 
Thanks to the following 
Ladies for showing up to 
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help with everything week 
after week. 
We all worked well 
together:  Sharon Ayers, 
Kathleen Ballinger, Sue 
Bollinger, Julie Bray, 
Shirley Bruns, Karen 
DiScala, Bev Dunn, Dianne 
Eifler, Toni Faller, Dolma 
Fogerty, Carol Grotegeers, 
Rita Halpin, Pat Hoepfner, 
Marian Knauf, Joan 
Mengwasser, Nancy Peek, 
Pat Peurrung, Nikki 
Prosser, Roxanne Shikany, 
Madonna Stanley and A.J. 
Walker.  If for some reason I 
have missed your name 
I am truly sorry.  Let me 
know and I will add your 
name to the list at a later 
date.   
Thanks again one and all. 
Our May dinner will be on 
May 3, 2018 at the 
WALNUT GRILL at 6:30 
pm.   
The sign-up sheet has 12 
ladies on it right now.  You 
can still sign-up at our April 
meeting, or call 314-469-
1927(Toni) or 314-469-
1713(Joan). 
This month (APRIL) we will 
have a 5th Sunday Brunch, 
on April 29th. Julie Bray 
and Dianne Eifler will once 
again be Co-Chairing this 
event. 
Treats for the April 12th 
meeting will be furnished by 
Pat Peurrung and Kathleen 
Ballinger. 
 
Save the Dates: 
Felice Ceours Dance 
Saturday, April 14, 2018 
 
Vocation Rosary Sunday 
after the 8:45 Mass April 
15, 2018 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
Joan  Mengwasser  
Ladies Auxiliary President 
 

KEEP THEM IN 
YOUR PRAYERS: 
 
Ladies Auxiliary Members: 
 
Kay Villagran 
Jo DiCampo 
 
Please keep them in your 
prayers. 
 

BENEDICTION: 
 
Join your fellow Knights for 
Benediction at 8:45p.m. 
preceded by the Chaplet of 
Divine Mercy and Sacred 
Heart Litany at 8:30p.m. 
every Wednesday at 
Incarnate Word Church. 
 

ROSARY FOR 
VOCATIONS:   
APRIL 15, ’18 
 
We will pray our rosary for 
Vocations on Sunday, April 
15th, after the 8:45a.m. 
Mass. All members are 
welcomed to spend an extra 
15 minutes after Mass to 
recite the rosary, so please 
plan to join us. 
 
 

KNIGHTS 
BIRTHDAYS: 
 
April 
 
Frank Tricomi 
Ronald Weiss 
Doug Roth 
Lu Rawlings 
Vern Dunn 
John Husmann 
 

 
Anthony Vaiana 
Thomas Crowell 
Michael Pate 
Paul Schumacher 
Kenneth Winkler 
Rob Voskull 
Nicholas Copeland 
 
Happy Birthday to you all 
and may you have many 
more to come. 
 

KEEP THEM IN 
YOUR PRAYERS: 
 
Father Timothy Vowels 
Lou Juranas 
Richard Rahubka  
Donald Mohrmann 
Larry Hoepfner 
Arsenio Receniello 
Al Villagran 
Que Purnell 
Nick Carter 
Charlie Shikany 
Kevin O’Sullivan 
 
Please pray for your brother 
Knights and may their 
illnesses and pains subside 
and may they get on the 
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road to a speedy recovery 
very soon. May God be with 
you and guide you to a full 
recovery.  
 

FELICE CUORES:  
 

NEXT DANCE 
 

Saturday, April 14, 2018 
 

!!FRED BIRD IS COMING!! 
(Wear your Cardinal Red!) 

 
We had 197 guests at our 
March dance with 36 
volunteers.  Incarnate Word 
had 2 volunteers. 
 
As always dances are held 
at St. Clare of Assisi School,  
15642 Clayton Rd. in 
Ellisville. The dances begin 
at 7:00 pm and end at 
10:00 pm. 
Be sure to sign in for 
Council 9981 and sign up 
for a job. If you can only 
work a few hours come for 
set up (at 6:30pm)  
or clean up (at 9:45pm). 
 
Questions? Contact:  
Rita Halpin 636.532.2524, 
Gerry Villaire 
636.391.1620, or 
Ron Weiss 314.537.6352 
 

COMMUNION 5TH 
SUNDAY: 
 
On Sunday, April 29th, the 
Ladies Auxiliary will be 
hosting another fabulous 
breakfast pot luck brunch 
after the 8:45am Mass in 
the lower church hall. 
All Council members and 
their spouses along with the 

Ladies Auxiliary are invited 
to gather at the 8:45am 
Mass and celebrate Mass 
together. 
Bring your favorite 
breakfast casserole or dish 
to the lower church hall 
before Mass. There will be 
ladies there to keep them 
warm or cool.  
The Council’s Honor Guard 
will be present for the Mass 
so please plan on attending 
this Mass.   
After Mass, please join us in 
the lower church hall and 
enjoy some fellowship along 
with some great food. 
 

2018 FISH FRIES: 
 
The Council’s Annual 
Lenten Fish Fry for 2018 
ended on Friday, March 
23rd. 
This year’s Lenten Fish 
Fries was a great success. 
Thanks to all of you that 
volunteered, you made it a 
great success. 
 

PATRIOTISM 
DEGREE - HOLY 
SPIRIT ASSEMBLY 
NOTES: 
 
The Fourth Degree Holy 
Spirit Assembly 3588 holds 
their meeting on the fourth 
Wednesday of every month 
at 7:00pm. See you on 
Wednesday, April 25, 2018 
at Ascension church in the 
multi-purpose hall for the 
next Assembly meeting.  
Visit the website:  HOLY 
SPIRIT ASSEMBLY, 
ASSEMBLY #3588 at 

www.kofcassembly3588.org 
for more information 
 

SAVE THE DATE: 
 
The Council’s Annual Golf 
Tournament for 2018 will 
be held on Saturday, 
September 15th, at the 
Links at Dardenne.  
 
The Council’s 2018 Family 
Picnic will be held on 
Sunday, August 19th, at the 
Greensfelder Pavilion in 
Creve Coeur Park. 
 
More information will be 
forthcoming on these 
events. 
 

BLOOD DRIVE: 
 
The next blood drive will be 
held on Saturday, May 5th, 
2018 from 7:30am to 
1:00pm in the lower church 
hall. 
There is a need of 
volunteers to help sign up 
donors after all the Masses 
on the weekend of April 28th 
& 29th. 
Please come by and help 
save a life.  The life that you 
save might be yours! 
If you can volunteer some 
time to help sign up donors 
and either setup or cleanup 
the day of the Blood Drive, 
call either Jeff Grotegeers at 
636-394-9485 or Don 
Mueller at 314-439-9755. 
 
 

http://www.kofcassembly3588.org/
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IW KNIGHTS 
FACEBOOK: 
 
If you have anything you 
want posted on the IW 
Knights Facebook page, 
please place at the top of 
the email "PLEASE POST 
ON IW KNIGHTS 
FACEBOOK"  so I will know 
to post it on our Facebook 
and not have to guess as to 
whether the email I get is to 
be posted on Facebook or 
not.  Thanks for your 
cooperation and 
understanding. 
 
Sincerely Yours in Christ, 
 
Mr. Bryan V. Hewing  
New Media Coordinator, & 
Webmaster, Incarnate Word 
Knights of Columbus 
Council #9981 (Chesterfield, 
MO)  

TO THOSE THAT 
ARE RETIRED: 

Knights, are you Retired? 

Then let’s do Lunch 

Several retirees in Council 
9981 have suggested 
gathering for lunch on a 
monthly basis. This is a 
chance to get out of the 
house for a couple of hours 
with other retired Knights 
for a bit of food in a local 
pub accompanied by 
conversation, laughs and 
fellowship. 
We would loosely structure 
these lunches similar to 
ROMEO (Retired Old Men 
Eating Out) groups around 
the country. That means 

you come to lunch when 
you are available, there are 
no dues and the 
conversations are open to 
any subject you want to 
discuss including politics 
and religion. 
We will meet for lunch at 
1:00 pm to avoid the crowds 
and noise, and to be able to 
place two or three tables 
together to accommodate 
us. The group will select a 
specific week day in a 
specific week of the month 
for the lunches. We will 
choose a convenient pub 
such as Houlihan’s, 
Satchmo’s, The Sports Page, 
Miller’s Crossing, Harpo’s 
Bar & Grill, Massa’s or 
other suggestions. 
If interested, contact Buz 
Peek at email: 
PEEKSTL@GMAIL.COM or 
tel: 314-576-4033. Let him 
know any days of the month 
that you cannot meet and 
which pubs you prefer. 
 

ADORATION 
CHAPEL: 
 
The Adoration Team needs 
you!  Please prayerfully 
consider joining us to 
ensure that Jesus is never 
alone in the chapel. 
We have lost several adorers 
recently and continue to 
need help with several 
hours that do not have 
anyone assigned to them 
along with other hours 
where Adorers are looking 
for prayer partners.  
Spending time with Jesus is 
a great way to enrich your 
spiritual and personal life. 
You will leave the chapel 
feeling renewed and healed.  

We are desperately in need 
of ADORERS see the parish 
bulletin for a list of SOS 
time slots that need to be 
filled.  
The Church and the world 
have a great need of 
Eucharistic Adoration. 
Jesus waits for us in this 
Sacrament of Love.” ~ Pope 
John Paul II wrote, “You 
can make a difference for 
yourself and the world!!!”  
When you can’t make it to 
your hour, please contact 
your partner if you have 
one, or call a sub to ensure 
someone will be there. Sub 
lists are on the back wall of 
the Chapel.  
Please contact Julia Lewis 
@ 314-974-4548 or by email 
at julielewis@sbcglobal.net 
for questions or to sign up. 
 

PRAYER FOR 
VOCATIONS: 
 
Please remember the 
following prayer whenever 
possible for the benefit of 
Church Vocations. 
Heavenly Father, bless your 
Church with an abundance 
of holy and zealous priests, 
deacons, brothers and 
sisters. 
Give those you have called 
to the married state and 
those you have chosen to 
live as a single person in the 
world, the special graces 
that their lives require. 
Form us all in the likeness 
of your Son so that in Him, 
with Him and through Him, 
we may love you more 
deeply and serve you more 
faithfully, always and 
everywhere.  
With Mary, we ask this 
through Christ our Lord. 

mailto:PEEKSTL@GMAIL.COM
tel:314%2F576-4033
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FOR THE GOOD 
OF THE ORDER: 
 
If any Knight knows of a 
Brother Knight who is sick 
or if there was a death of a 
member, or in a member’s 
immediate family, please 
contact Buz Peek at 314-
576-4033 to organize 
support.  
The Knights are committed 
to assist any widow of a 
deceased Knight.  If you 
know a widow of a Brother 
Knight or a member in 
need, please contact our 
Grand Knight, Chris 
Williams at 314-576-0878.  
 

MEMBERSHIP 
DIRECTOR:  
 
You know a Catholic 
gentleman who would be a 
fine addition to our 
Council!!!  Have you 
invited him to join?  If 
not, please extend the 
invitation ----- if you have 
asked ----- please again 
invite him to join.  You are 
providing an opportunity for 
entry into the finest 
Catholic Fraternity in the 
world.  If you wish 
assistance, contact Rob 
Schultz, Membership 
Director, 314-205-8135. 
 

EDITOR IN CHIEF: 
 
Please help in assisting me 
in the publishing of this 
newsletter by providing me 

feedback on the newsletter 
and by submitting your 
monthly column as early as 
possible. 
Any member of the Council 
can submit articles for the 
monthly newsletter. If you 
have an article to submit, 
please forward it to me by 
the deadline for newsletter 
articles.  
 
Jeff Grotegeers 
1255 Richland Meadows Dr. 
Ballwin, Mo. 63021 
or e-mail to: 
gcgrote@gmail.com 
 

DEADLINE FOR 
NEWSLETTER 
ARTICLES: 
 
For the May 2018 
newsletter, the deadline will 
be April 26, 2018. 
 

BITS & PIECES: 
 

Psychiatrist vs Bartender 
 
As a child, I always had a 
fear of someone under the 
bed at night.  So I went to 
a shrink and told him: I've 
got problems.  Every time 
I go to bed I think there’s 
somebody under it.  I'm 
scared.  I think I'm going 
crazy.”                
 
“Just put yourself in my 
hands for one year,” said 
the shrink…. “Come talk 
to me three times a week 
and we should be able to 
get rid of those fears.”  
“How much do you 
charge?”  “One hundred 

fifty dollars per visit,” 
replied the doctor.  
“I'll sleep on it,” I said.   
Six months later the 
doctor met me on the 
street.  “Why didn't you 
come to see me about 
those fears you were 
having?” he asked.  
“Well, $150 a visit, three 
times a week for a year, is 
$23,400.00.  A bartender 
cured me for $10.00.  I 
was so happy to have 
saved all that money that 
I went and bought a new 
pickup truck.”  
“Is that so?” With a bit of 
an attitude he said, “and 
how, may I ask, did a 
bartender cure you?”  
“He told me to cut the 
legs off the bed.  Ain’t 
nobody under there now.”  
It’s always better to get a 
second opinion!  
 
 
This is a conversation 
between a husband and 
his wife.  Please note that 
she asks five or six 
questions which he 
answered quite simply; 
but, then she is 
speechless after answering 
only one question.  l bet 
this happens more often 
than not to most 
husbands out there. 
 
Woman: Do you drink 
beer? 
Man: Yes. 
 
Woman: How many beers 
a day? 
Man: Usually about three. 
 
Woman: How much do you 
pay per beer? 
Man: $5..00 which 
includes a tip (this is 
where it gets scary!). 
 

mailto:gcgrote@gmail.com
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Woman: And how long 
have you been drinking? 
Man: About 20 years, I 
suppose. 
 
Woman: So a beer costs 
$5 and you have three 
beers a day which puts 
your spending each month 
at $450.  In one year, it 
would be approximately 
$5400 correct? 
Man: Correct. 
 
Woman: If in 1 year you 
spend $5400, not 
accounting for inflation, 
the past 20 years puts 
your spending at 
$108,000 correct? 
Man: Correct. 
 
Woman: Do you know that 
if you didn’t drink so 
much beer, that money 
could have been put in a 
step-up interest savings 
account and after 
accounting for compound 
interest for the past 20 
years, you could have now 
bought an airplane? 
 
Man: Do you drink beer? 
Woman: No. 
 
Man: Where is your 
airplane? 
 
 
The LORD’s Prayer; 
 
Lord's Prayer 
By a 15-year-old school 
kid who got an A+ for this 
entry (TOTALLY 
AWESOME)! 
The Lord's Prayer is not 
allowed in most U.S. 
Public schools any more. 
A kid in Minnesota wrote 
the following NEW School 
Prayer:- 
  

Now I sit me down in 
school 
Where praying is against 
the rule 
For this great nation 
under God 
Finds mention of Him 
very odd 
If scripture now the class 
recites, 
It violates the Bill of 
Rights. 
And anytime my head I 
bow 
Becomes a Federal matter 
now 
Our hair can be purple, 
orange or green, 
That's no offense; it's a 
freedom scene. 
The law is specific, the 
law is precise. 
Prayers spoken aloud are 
a serious vice 
  
For praying in a public 
hall 
might offend someone 
with no faith at all. 
In silence alone we must 
meditate, 
God's name is prohibited 
by the State. 
  
We're allowed to cuss and 
dress like freaks, 
And pierce our noses, 
tongues and cheeks. 
They've outlawed guns, 
but FIRST the Bible. 
To quote the Good Book 
makes me liable. 
  
We can elect a pregnant 
Senior Queen, 
And the 'unwed daddy,' 
our Senior King. 
It's 'inappropriate' to 
teach right from wrong. 
We're taught that such 
'judgments' do not belong. 
  
We can get our condoms 
and birth controls, 

Study witchcraft, 
vampires and totem poles. 
But the Ten 
Commandments are not 
allowed, 
No word of God must 
reach this crowd. 
  
It's scary here I must 
confess, 
When chaos reigns the 
school's a mess. 
So, Lord, this silent plea I 
make: 
Should I be shot; My soul 
please take! 
Amen  
THE ANT & THE  
GRASSHOPPER 
 
        This one is a little 
different ........ 
Two Different Versions ..... 
Two Different Morals 
 
OLD VERSION :  The ant 
works hard in the withering 
heat all summer 
long, building his house 
and laying up supplies for 
the winter. 
 
The grasshopper thinks the 
ant is a fool and laughs and 
dances and 
plays the summer away.  
Come winter, the ant  is 
warm and well fed. 
The grasshopper has no 
food or shelter, so he dies 
out in the cold. 
 
MORAL OF THE OLD 
STORY:  Be responsible for 
yourself! 
 
MODERN VERSION :  The 
ant  works hard in the 
withering heat and the 
rain all summer long, 
building his house and 
laying up supplies for 
the winter. 
 
The grasshopper thinks the 
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ant  is a fool and laughs 
and dances and plays the 
summer away. 
 
Come winter, the shivering  
grasshopper calls a press 
conference and demands to 
know why the ant should be 
allowed to be warm and well 
fed 
while he is cold and 
starving. 
 
CBS, NBC , PBS, CNN,  and 
ABC show up to provide 
pictures of the shivering 
grasshopper next to a 
video of the ant  in his 
comfortable home with a 
table filled withfood; and 
America is stunned by the 
sharp contrast? 
 
How can this be, that in a 
country of such wealth, this 
poor grasshopper is allowed 
to suffer so? 
 
Kermit the Frog appears on  
Oprah with the 
grasshopper  and everybody 
cries when they sing, 'It's 
Not Easy Being  Green ..' 
 
Black Lives Matter  stages a 
demonstration in front of 
the ant's house where the 
news stations film the group 
singing,  We shall overcome. 
 
Then Rev. Jeremiah Wright 
has the group kneel down to 
pray for the grasshopper's 

sake. 
 
President Obama condemns 
the ant and blames 
President Trump, President 
Bush, President Reagan, 
and Christopher Columbus 
for the grasshopper's plight. 
 
Nancy Pelosi & Harry Reid 
exclaim in an interview with 
Larry King that the ant has 
gotten rich off the back of 
the grasshopper, and both 
call for an immediate tax 
hike on the ant to make him 
pay his fair share. 
 
Finally, the EEOC drafts the 
Economic Equity & Anti-
Grasshopper Act, 
retroactive to the beginning 
of  the summer. 
 
The ant is fined for failing to 
hire a proportionate number 
of  green bugs and, having 
nothing left to pay his 
retroactive taxes, his home 
is confiscated by the  
Government Green Czar 
and given  to the 
grasshopper. 
 
The story ends as we see 
the grasshopper and his 
free-loading friends 
finishing up the last bits of 
the ant's food while the 
government house he is in, 
which, as you recall, just 
happens to be the ant's old 
house, crumbles around 

them, because the 
grasshopper doesn't 
maintain it. 
 
The ant has disappeared in 
the snow, never to be seen 
again. 
 
The grasshopper is found 
dead in a drug related 
incident, and the house, 
now  abandoned, is taken 
over by a gang of spiders 
who terrorize and 
ramshackle, the once 
prosperous and peaceful, 
neighborhood. 
 
The entire Nation collapses 
bringing the rest of the free 
world with it. 
 
MORAL OF THE STORY:  
Be careful how you vote in 
2018 and 2020 
 
Now I've sent this to you 
because I know you are an 
ant! You may wish 
to pass this on to other 
ants, but don't bother 
sending it on to any 
grasshopper's because they 
wouldn't understand it, 
anyway. 
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Recording Secretary Meeting Notes 
Thursday, March 8, 2018 
Council #9981 Meeting 

 
Grand Knight, Chris Williams, called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm. 
 
Chaplain   Fr. Hogan    Present 
Grand Knight   Chris William    Present 
Deputy Grand Knight Jim Ressler   Present 
Chancellor   Bud Avery    Present 
Recorder   Kevin Stanley   Present 
Treasurer   Jeff West   Present 
Advocate   Vince Throckmorton  Excused 
Warden   Denis Demeter   Excused 
Inside Guard   Ronald Weiss   Present 
Outside Guard  Ed Ferder   Present 
Trustee 1yr   Bill Davis    Present 
Trustee 2yr   Don Mueller   Present 
Trustee 3yr   Dave Goetz   Excused 
Financial Secretary  Gene Fallert   Present 
Lecturer   Nick Zak   Absent 
District Deputy   Jerry Lamoureux  Present 
 
The minutes from the February meeting were accepted and approved by the Council. 
 
Grand Knight Report  

● Fourth Degree this last week. 
● Chris introduced new member, Justin Schneller, our Field Agent 
● April 27, 28 & 29 Annual State Convention 

○ Motion for Reimbursement of one delegate was passed 
● March 20th - Dr Reardon speaking at IW on effects of abortion at 7pm. More details in the 

bulletin 
 
Membership:  Rob Schulz 

● April 16th at Ascension for the next First Degree - 2 candidates 
● Our objective is 12 for new recruits and we currently have 9 
● Launching an E-membership initiative for Form 100s. Information coming out soon. 

 
Treasurer:  Jeff West –  

● As of end of Feb 2018 
○ Prev. Balance:  $17,427.00 
○ Deposits:  $27,987.00 
○ Less Check Clear:  $18,288.00 
○ Bank Balance: $27,126.00 
○ Net Funds Avail:  $15,523.00 

 
Finance Secretary:  Gene Fallert  

● As of end of Feb 2018 
○ Income:   $27,662.00 
○ Disbursements:  $23,062.00 
○ Savings:   $26,205.00 

 
Trustees Report:  

● Nothing to report 
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4th Degree: 

● Record breaking number of inductees at exemplification this last weekend 
● Hospitality Room was a combined room this time and it went really well. A dozen of 

volunteers from IW. 
 
Deputy Grand Knight – Jim Ressler 
 
DD Drive: 

● Letters from Academy of St Louis and Family Forward (Formerly Children's Home Society) 
 
Pro Life & Building the Domestic Church:   Jerry Burmeister 

● Have been handing out “Into the Breach” books at the Fish Fry.  250 more on order. 
● Gerry provided statistics for IW now versus 10 years ago.  
● The following statistics are for IW for the years of 2017 / 2007 respectively 
● Registered Households: 2053 / 1977 
● Total Baptisms: 58 / 54 
● First Communion: 67 / 96 
● Confirmation: 94 /114 
● Marriage: 9 / 15 
● Funerals: 44/22 

 
Pro life:  Jim Melka  

● No report 
 
Third Sunday:  Larry Hoepfner   

● March 18th will pray rosary at 8:45 Mass for vocations. 
 
Evangelization:  Ted Juen  

● Giving out book “Case for Jesus” this Easter - Grant Petri - 1800 copies. 
● Wednesday, March 14th will be putting stickers in books. 

 
Chancellor:  Bud Avery 

● No report 
 
Community Director:   John Owens 

● Have 140 coats total. Have dispensed about 70 now. Looking for other organizations that 
might need them. 

● April 7th at 9 am for trash pickup 
 
Felice Coeur:   Ron Weiss 

● Past dance on the 24th was the Valentine’s Day dance. Next one is this Saturday, March 
10th. 

 
Family Director:   Eric Bergmann  

● Next month April 29th is the next 5th Sunday. 
● Picnic will be August 19th 

 
Youth Director:  Jason Thurman 

● District Free Throw was on February 11th 6:30 pm at St Monica’s 
● Next round will be March 11th. 

 
Council Director:  Andy Dyszlewski 

● Next Blood Drive will be Saturday, May 5th  
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Condolence Director:  Buzz Peek 

● No report. 
 
Church Director:  Steve Dickhut 

● From last week: Top Fish Fry sales last week. $10,500  
● 551 tickets total - 149 tickets upstairs, 381 downstairs.  72 carryouts downstairs. So 40% 

are carryouts of the total.   
● Adam Bitter agreed to play some music on the last fish fry 
● Codhoppers are coming this week 
● Silent Auction item winner (10 people) will be here as well. 

 
District Deputy:  Jerry Lamoureux 

● Welcome to new 4th degree and new field agent. 
● Looking for Church Drive in March. 
● State convention April 27th. 

 
Chaplain’s Remarks:  Fr Hogan 
 
Unfinished Business:   

● In need of assistance with hospitality ministers for the 5pm Mass. 
 
New Business: 

● None 
 
Field Agent Report: 

● No report 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:27pm.  Next meeting will be Thursday, April 12, 2018 at 7:00pm. 
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2017 - 2019 Council Officers 

 
Chaplain Fr. David Hogan 314-576-5366  dhogan@incarnate-word.org  
Grand Knight Christopher Williams 314-576-0878  cwilliams_123@sbcglobal.net 
Deputy Grand Knight Jim Ressler 314-453-9437  james.ressler@sbcglobal.net 
Chancellor Bud Avery  314-358-1666   lavery.bud@gmail.com 
Recorder Kevin Stanley 314-434-9828  stanley_k@ociweb.com 
Treasurer Jeff West  636-728-1251  jeff.west@McKesson.com 
Advocate Vince Throckmorton 314-205-2882  vincethrockmorton@hotmail.com 
Warden Denis Demeter 314-249-8295  denis.demeter@yahoo.com 
Inside Guard Ronald Weiss 314-537-6352  rons39ford@yahoo.com  
Outside Guard Ed Ferder  314-786-5473  edferder@att.com 
Trustee 1yr David Goetz 314-740-5491  dkgtz67@gmail.com 
Trustee 2yr Donald Mueller 314-439-9755  donmo3@gmail.com 
Trustee 3yr William Davis 314-469-8962  stltrojan@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Gene Fallert 573-535-9507  gene@fallert.net 
Lecturer Nicholas Zak 314-205-1425  zaknd@sbcglobal.net 
 
  

Directors 
 

Church Director Steve Dickhut 314-409-6774  showmesteve@gmail.com 
Council Director Andy Dyszlewski 314-542-9693   dyszlewski@att.net  
Community Director John Owens 314-205-8513  gr0044@msn.com 
Youth Director Jason Thurman 314-305-4131  jsthrmn@sbcglobal.net 

 Family Director Eric Bergmann 636-532-7017  bergy2844@sbcglobal.net 
Membership Director Rob Schultz 314-205-8135  mschultz@reagan.com 

           Evangelization Director  Ted Juen                     314-205-1823   tedjuen@us.ibm.com 
 

 

District Deputy 
 

                       Jerry Lamoureux  636-536-0846  glamoureux@charter.net 
 
 

Insurance Resource 
 

Field Agent Justin Schneller          314-683-8788        jwschneller@gmail.com 
  
General Agent  Ryan Lister           636-856-1505    ryan.lister@kofc.org  

 
 
 
 
 
 

State Website located at: 
http://www.mokofc.org 
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Knights of Columbus 
1255 Richland Meadows Drive 
St. Louis, MO 63021 
Address Correction Requested 
 
 
 
 

          

Calendar of Events 
 
Council Meeting                        Thursday, April 12th at 7:00PM
    
Prayer for Vocations                              Sunday, April 15th after 8:45AM Mass 
 
Deadline for the May ‘18 Newsletter                                   April 26th, 2018 
 
Benediction                   8:45PM Every Wednesday 
 

Felice Cuores Dance                   Saturday, April 14th, at 6:30pm 
 
Communion 5th Sunday         Sunday, April 29th, after 8:45am Mass 
 
Blood Drive                 Saturday, May 5th, 2018 7:30am to 1:00pm 
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